


Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	list	1995-2023	

Wade Research, Inc. 1 

1995	 Massachusetts	Port	Authority,	Boston	Harbor	Dredging	Project.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Project	95-01	
	
1995	 U.	S.	Army	Corps	of	Engineers,	New	Bedford	Harbor	Contaminated	Sediment	
Remediation	Dredging	Project.	Technical	expert	on	field	sampling	procedures,	
laboratory	analyses,	and	organic	geochemistry	for	polychlorinated	biphenyls	(PCBs).	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	95-02.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil	storage	tank	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	95-03.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	fuel	oil	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	95-04.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Technical	expert	on	
organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	95-05.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil	storage	tank	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Technical	
expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	95-06.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil	storage	tank	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	Montana.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	95-07.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
and	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-08.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-09.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
and	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
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Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-10.	
	
1995	 Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts,	Massachusetts	Bays	Program	
Assessment	of	organic	contaminants	in	the	coastal	zone.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Project	95-11.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	No.	2	fuel	oil	surface	release	-	commercial	
property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-
12.	
	
1995	 Jones	River	Watershed.	Pro	bono	evaluation	of	non-point	source	pollution	
control	strategies.	Project	95-13.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
and	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-14.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
and	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commercial	Airport.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-15.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Service	Station.	State	of	New	Jersey.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	95-16.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	use	of	a	manufacturing	byproduct	as	fill	
material	at	a	commercial	facility	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	
Technical	expert	in	chemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	95-17.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Service	Station.	State	of	New	Jersey.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	95-18.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Nine	separate	service	stations.	State	
of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	95-19.	
	
1995	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Service	Station.	State	of	New	Jersey.	
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Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	95-20.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Service	Station.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-01.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	a	suspected	leaking	underground	industrial	
chemical	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Manufacturing	facility.	State	
of	Connecticut.	Technical	expert	in	chemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	96-02.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-03.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-04.	
	
1996	 Surface	water	body	and	subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	
above-ground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-05.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-06.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	storage	
tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	on	
organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-07.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Montana.	Technical	expert	on	
organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Turned	down	on	a	
conflict	of	interest	basis.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-08.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-09.	
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1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	and	
No.	6	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-10.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-11.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-12.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-13.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	and	subsurface	petroleum	product	pipeline	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Joint	technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry	
retained	by	both	parties,	plaintiff	and	defendants.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-14.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	
on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-15.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	96-
16.	
	
1996	 Polychlorinated	Biphenyl	and	Chlorinated	Pesticide	Balance	of	the	
Massachusetts	and	Cape	Cod	Bays	System.	Technical	Expert	on	the	Biogeochemistry	of	
Organic	Pollutants.	Sole	Source	award	to	Wade	Research	by	the	Massachusetts	Water	
Resources	Authority	(MWRA),	Boston,	Massachusetts.	Project	96-17.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	airport	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	by	Northwest	Airlines.	Project	96-18.	
	
1996	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	petroleum	product	
pipeline	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Technical	expert	on	
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organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	96-19.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-
02.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	airport	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-03.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Maryland.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-05.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Arizona.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-06.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	home	heating	oil	storage	
tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-07.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	aviation	gasoline	above	ground	storage	tanks	
-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-08.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	gasoline	pipeline	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-09.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	product	
storage	tanks	at	a	commercial	service	station.	State	of	Maryland.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-10.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-11.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-
12.	
	



Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	list	1995-2023	

Wade Research, Inc. 6 

1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-13.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-14.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel			
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-15.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-
16.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel			
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-17.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	product	
storage	tanks	at	a	commercial	service	station.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-18.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	storage	
tanks	-	assessment	of	the	success	of	environmental	remediation.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	the	environmental	fate	of	petroleum	products.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-19.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	of	polychlorinated	biphenyls	(PCBs)	and	
chlorinated	pesticides	from	military	operations	at	a	closed	military	base.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	97-20.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	product	
storage	tanks	at	a	closed	military	reservation.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-21.	
	
1997	 Hazardous	Waste	Spill	Response	Cleanup	Evaluation	-	Chlorinated	Products.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	97-22.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	potentially	suspected	leaking	No.	2	and	No.	4	
fuel	oil	from	underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Alaska.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-23.	
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1997	 Surface	and	subsurface	contamination	from	a	flood	of	drinking	water	with	
No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	and	lubricating	oil	-	residential	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	97-24.	
	
1997	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
97-25.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	aviation	
fuel(s)	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Oregon.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-01.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	product	
storage	tanks	at	a	commercial	service	station	-	downgradient	property	investigation.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	98-02.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	from	
underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
98-03.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	from	
underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts	area.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	98-04.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	kerosene,	No.	2	fuel	oil	and	
residual	fuels	from	underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	98-05.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	gasoline	from	
underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts	-	downgradient	property	investigation.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-06.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	and	above	ground	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-07.		
	
1998	 Investigation	of	subsurface	petroleum	contamination	from	possible	leaks	of	a	
petroleum	transmission	pipeline.	Resulting	subsurface	contamination	by	home	heating	
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oil	and/or	jet	fuel	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-08.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-09.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	and	surface	water	slicks	potentially	from	
suspected	leaking	above	ground	gasoline,	No.	2	fuel	oil	and	No.	4/6	fuel	oil	storage	
tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-10	
	
1998	 Survey	of	potential	contamination	of	stormwater	runoff	collection	ponds	at	
an	east	coast	bulk	oil	terminal	facility	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-11.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Oregon.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-12.	
	
1988	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	jet	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	hydrocarbon	plume	tracking	and	contaminated	property	assessment.	
John	F.	Kennedy	International	Airport,	Long	Island,	New	York.	Competitive	
procurement	to	a	technical	team	that	includes	Wade	Research,	Inc.	for	geochemical	
expertise.	The	Port	Authority	of	NY/NJ.	Project	98-13.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	aboveground	distillate	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-14.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	operational	problems	with	aboveground	
naphtha	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-15.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
No.	2	diesel/fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-16.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	kerosene	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-17.	
	
1998	 Subsurface	petroleum	product	contamination	from	groundwater	monitoring	
well	inadvertently	filled	with	No.	2	fuel	oil	and/or	potentially	mixing	with	suspected	
leaking	underground	No.	2	diesel/fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	98-18.	
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1999	 Subsurface	contamination	of	property	equipped	with	underground	Bunker	C	
fuel	oil	tanks.	Suspect	contamination	by	No.	2	diesel/fuel	oil	storage	tanks	during	fuel	
delivery	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-01.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above-
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	industrial	manufacturing	property	assessment.	State	
of	Kansas.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-02.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	overflow	of	a	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	
delivery,	with	resulting	subsurface	contamination	of	directly-impacted	property	as	well	
as	surrounding	properties	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-03.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	No.	2	diesel/fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	99-04.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-05.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	gasoline	
and	distillate	fuel	storage	tanks	-	bulk	oil	storage	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	
of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-06.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	gasoline	
and	distillate	fuel	storage	tanks	-	bulk	oil	storage	property	assessment.	Ottawa,	Canada.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-07.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-08.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	numerous	bulk	fuel	storage	facilities,	
suspected	leaking	above	ground	and	underground	petroleum	product	storage	tanks	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	North	America.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-09.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	improper	disposal	of	petroleum	hydrocarbon	
contaminated	wash	water	from	ocean	going	transport	barges	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	99-10.	
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1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-11.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Vermont.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-12.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	kerosene,	
diesel	and	residual	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	99-13.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-14.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-15.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	multiple	suspected	leaking	underground	
gasoline	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-16	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-17	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-18	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	and	
underground	gasoline,	kerosene,	and	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Vermont.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-19.	
	
1999	 Subsurface	contamination	from	commercial	wood	preservation	operations	-	
residential	property	assessment.	State	of	Mississippi.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-20	
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1999	 Oil	spill	in	the	Red	River,	Shreveport,	Louisiana	-	commercial	assessment.	
State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
99-21	
	
1999	 Suspected	subsurface	contamination	from	coal	tar	and	coke	operations	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	99-22.	
	
2000	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-01.	
	
2000	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	from	unknown	location(s)	-	residential	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	00-02.	
	
2000	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-03.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	home	
heating	oil	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-04.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	gasoline	and	
fuel	oils	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-05.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	gasoline	tank	truck	rollover	accident	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-06.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	gasoline	and	
heating	oils	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
00-07.	
	
2000		 Private	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-08.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	multiple	leaking	underground	
gasoline	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-09.	
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2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-10.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	heating	oil	
storage	tanks	-	military	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-11.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-12.	
	
2000		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	petroleum	tanker	oil	
spill	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-13.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	several	potential	source	areas	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-14.	
	
2000		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	historical	
manufactured	gas	plant	operations	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	
of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
00-15.	
	
2000		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	00-16.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Georgia.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-01.	
	
2001		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	petroleum	tanker	oil	
spill	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-02.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-03.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-04.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline,	
mid-range	distillate	fuels,	and	other	petroleum	products	storage	tanks	and	pipelines,	as	
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well	as	above	ground	petroleum	pipeline	and	petroleum	storage	tank	systems	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-05.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline,	No.	
2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel,	and	lubricating	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	01-06.	
	
2001		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	petroleum	tanker	oil	
spills	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-07.	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-08.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline,	No.	
2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel,	and	waste	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	01-09.	
	
2001		 Suspected	subsurface	contamination	from	above	ground	petroleum	pipeline	
and	petroleum	storage	tank	systems	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-10.	
	
2001		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	petroleum	tanker	oil	
spill	-	commercial	property	assessment,	Chelsea	Creek	Oil	Spill.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
01-11.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	petroleum	pipeline	rupture	-	commercial	
property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	01-12.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Georgia.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-13.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel,	
and	waste	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-14.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	No.	6	(Bunker	C)	fuel	oil	due	to	suspected	
storage/handling	issues	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-15.	
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2001		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-16.	
	
2001		 Surface	and	subsurface	contamination	suspected	to	originate	from	unknown	
petroleum	product(s)	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
01-17.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	suspected	leaking	above-ground	gasoline	and	mid-
range	distillate	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
01-18.	
	
2001		 Instruction	course	in	environmental	chemistry	of	petroleum	products,	
polychlorinated	biphenyls	(PCBs),	and	chlorinated	and	phosphorus	pesticides.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	01-19.	
	
2001		 Subsurface	contamination	suspected	to	originate	from	unknown	incineration	
and	spent	petroleum	byproduct(s)	from	coal	tar	manufacturing	process	-	commercial	
property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	01-20.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-01.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-02.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-03.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	residential	underground	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
02-04.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	distillate	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-05.	
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2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-06.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	gasoline,	
distillate	and	residual	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	02-07.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	gasoline,	
distillate	fuel	and	lubricating	oil	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	02-08.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-09.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	unknown	sources	-	quench	oil	contamination	
-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-10.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-11.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	distillate	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-12.	
	
2002		 Development	and	presentation	of	a	two-day	environmental	forensics	course	
for	the	Massachusetts	Licensed	Site	Professional	Association,	Boston,	Massachusetts.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	02-
13.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-14.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-15.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	02-16.	
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2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Clients.	Project	02-17.	
	
2002		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
product	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
02-18.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-01.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	No.	2	fuel	
oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
03-02.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-03.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-04.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-05.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
03-06.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
03-07.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	Alaska.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-08.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and		
No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel		storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Georgia.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-09.	
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2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-10.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	utility	No.	2	
fuel	oil	and	coal	tar	storage	tanks	-	utility/commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	03-11.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Georgia.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-12.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	commercial	
jet	fuel,	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel,	and	residual	fuels	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	03-13.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
03-14.	
	
2003		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
03-15.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	overflow	during	filling	of	an	above	
ground	No.	6	fuel	oil	tank	at	a	steel	mill	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Ohio.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-01.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	residential	
No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-02.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	automobile	collision	with	dispenser	island	
pumps	and	resulting	release	and/or	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	storage	
tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-03.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	commercial	
gasoline,	jet	fuel,	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel,	and	residual	fuels	storage	tanks	-	commercial	
property	assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	04-04.	
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2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-05.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leak	of	natural	gas	from	a	salt	
dome	storage	system	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-06.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-07.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Numerous	states.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-08.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	illegal	disposal	of	mineral	spirits	
and	lubricating	oils	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
04-09.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-10.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-11.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-12.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-13.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-14.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-15.	
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2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-16.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-17.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	No.	2	fuel	oil	
storage	tank	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-18.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-19.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	No.	2	fuel	oil	
storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessments.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-20.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	jet	fuel	
transfer	line	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-21.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline		
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	04-22.	
	
2004	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
04-23.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-01.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-02.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Connecticut.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-03.	
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2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-04.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-05.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	and	
diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Pennsylvania.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-
06.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-07.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-08.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-09.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-10.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gas	pipeline	
-	commercial	property	assessment.	Island	of	Trinidad/Tobago	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-11.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alabama.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-12.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-13.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	surface	and	underground	
chemical	storage	tanks	-	commercial	and	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	West	
Virginia.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-14.	
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2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-15.	
	
2005	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	05-16.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-
01.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline,	
mid-range	distillate	fuels,	and	other	petroleum	products	storage	tanks	and	pipelines,	as	
well	as	above	ground	petroleum	pipeline	and	petroleum	storage	tank	systems	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-02.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	
-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-03.	
	
2006		 Suspected	subsurface	and	surface	contamination	from	historical	operations	
of	petroleum	tanker	oil	spills	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
06-04.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-05.	
	
2006	 Surface	oil	spill	and	release	of	distillate	fuel	and	waste	oil	from	a	construction	
accident	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-06.		
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
06-07.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	
-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-08.	 	
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2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-09.	
	
2006	 Surface	water	body	and	subsurface	contamination	from	industrial	fire	
involving	scrap	tires	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	West	Virginia.	
Technical	expert	on	organic	geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	06-10.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-11.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leak	of	natural	gas	from	a	salt	
dome	storage	system	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-12.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	and	subsurface	petroleum	product	pipeline	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	06-13.	
	
2006.	 Surface	water	body	and	subsurface	soil	contamination	from	landfill	effluent	
resulting	in	arsenic	contamination	of	down-gradient	property.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
06-14.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-15.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-16.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	and	
underground	gasoline,	kerosene,	and	No.	2	fuel	oil/diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Vermont.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-17.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	historical	dry	cleaning	operations	at	the	site	
of	a	former	retail	gasoline	service	station	property	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	06-18.	
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2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-19.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-20.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-21.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	release	of	PCBs	and	suspected	
release(s)	of	waste	oil	-	government	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
06-22.	
	
2006	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	06-23.	
	
2007		 Presentation	of	a	two-day	environmental	forensics	course	for	the	
Massachusetts	Licensed	Site	Professional	Association,	Boston,	Massachusetts.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	07-
01.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	historical	disposal	of	
manufactured	gas	plant	(MGP)	wastes	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	
Island.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-02.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-03.	
	
2007	 Assessment	of	organic	contaminants	in	non-point	source	discharge	to	the	
coastal	zone.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-04.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-05.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	
-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-06.	
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2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-07.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	kerosene,	No.	2	fuel	oil	and	
residual	fuels	from	underground	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	07-08.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-09.	
	
2007	 Assessment	of	organic	contaminants	in	non-point	source	discharge	to	the	
coastal	zone.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-10.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	No.	2	fuel	oil	storage	tanks	
-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-11.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-12.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	petroleum	product	
pipeline	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Technical	expert	on	organic	
geochemistry.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-
13.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	and	
leaking	underground	gasoline	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	07-14.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-15.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-16.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	subsurface	electrical	line	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-17.	
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2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-18.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-19.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-20.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	waste	oil	storage	tanks	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-21.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-22.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	bulk	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-23.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	home	
heating	oil	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
07-24.	
	
2007	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	07-25.	
	
2008	 Surface,	subsurface	and	aqueous	phase	contamination	of	a	former	chemical	
plant	for	TCDD/TCDF	compounds.	Superfund	litigation.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	U.	S.	
Federal	District	Court.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	08-01.	
	
2008	 Health	Effect	Exposure	Assessment.	Benzene.	Subsurface	contamination	from	
suspected	leaking	underground	piping	and	above	ground	gasoline	storage	tanks	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-02.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-03.	
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2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	bulk	fuel	
storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	08-04.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	Bunker	C	
fuel	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-05.	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-06.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-07.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	piping	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-08.	
	
2008	 Air	and	subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
gasoline	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
08-09.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline.	
Storage	tanks.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-10.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	08-11.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	surface	and	underground	
chemical	storage	tanks	-	commercial	and	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	West	
Virginia.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-12.	
	
2008	 Surface	and	subsurface	petroleum	contamination	from	a	petroleum	product	
bulk	hauler	-	commercial	and	state-owned	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
Hampshire.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-13.	
	
2008	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	08-14.	
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2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	09-01.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	09-02.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	piping	and	
above	ground	gasoline	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Illinois.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-03.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	09-04.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	09-05.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	middle	
distillate	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-06.	
	
2009	 Surface	and	subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	
utility	No.	2	fuel	oil	and	coal	tar	storage	tanks	-	utility/commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	09-07.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-08.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-09.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-10.	
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2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-11.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leak	of	natural	gas	from	a	salt	
dome	storage	system	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-12.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-13.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	bulk	
petroleum	fuels	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-14.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-15.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-16.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-17.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-18.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	bulk	solvent	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-19.	
	
2009	 Subsurface	contamination	from	electrical	transformer	storage	facility	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	09-20.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	10-01.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	release(s)	and	
leaking	underground	gasoline	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
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Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	10-02.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	middle	
distillate	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
10-03.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-04.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-05.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-06.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-07.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-08.	
	
2010	 Suspected	surface	water,	sediment	and	fisheries	contamination	from	
petroleum	rig	oil	explosion	and	fine	-	commercial	property	assessment.	United	States	of	
America.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-09.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leak	of	natural	gas	from	a	salt	
dome	storage	system	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-10.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-11.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-12.	
	
2010	 Surface	and	subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	
utility	coal	tar	storage	tanks	-	utility/commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
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Washington.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-
13.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-14.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	bulk	
gasoline	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
10-15.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-16.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-17.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-18.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-19.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Washington.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-20.	
	
2010	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	10-21.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above-ground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	–	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-01.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-02.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-03.	
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2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-04.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-05.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-06.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-07.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-08.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	diesel	fuel	
storage	tanks	–	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-09.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	–	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-10.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-11.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-12.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-13.	
	
2011	 Product	adulteration	from	processing	contamination	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	11-14.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-15.	
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2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-16.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-17.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gas	
condensate	pipeline	system	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-18.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-19.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-20.	
	
2011	 Product	adulteration	from	processing	contamination	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	11-21.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-22.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Alberta,	Canada.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-23.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-24.	
	
2011	 Evaluation	of	subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
gasoline	storage	tanks	–	basic	geochemical	course	on	gasoline.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Rutgers,	The	State	University	of	New	Jersey.	New	
Brunswick,	New	Jersey.	Project	11-25.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-26.	
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2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-27.	
	
2011	 Suspected	surface	water,	sediment	and	fisheries	contamination	from	
petroleum	rig	oil	explosion	and	fine	-	commercial	property	assessment.	United	States	of	
America.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-28.	
	
2011	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	11-29.	
	
2012		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-01.	
	
2012		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-02.	
	
2012		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-03.	
	
2012		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-04.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Special	Studies.	State	of	New	Jersey.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-05.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-06.	
	
2012	 Instruction	course	in	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	of	petroleum	products.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	12-07.	
	
2012		 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	solvent	
reservoirs	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-08.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-09.	
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2012	 Superfund	Assignment.	Impacts	of	industrial	processes	to	surrounding	
sedimentary	environment.	State	of	New	York,	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	12-10.	
	
2012	 Instruction	course	in	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	of	petroleum	products.	
State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	12-11.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-12.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-13.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	wood	preservation	
operations	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-14.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	jet	fuel	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-15.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-16.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	and	
underground	gasoline	storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	International	
assignment.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-
17.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-18.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	above	ground	and	
underground	diesel	fuel	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-19.	
	
2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Hampshire.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-20.	
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2012	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	coat	tar	processing	facility	–	
residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	12-21.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-01.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-02.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-03.	
	
2013	 Instruction	course	in	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	of	petroleum	products.	
State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	
Project	13-04.	
	
2013	 Instruction	course	in	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	of	petroleum	products.	
State	of	Delaware.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
13-05.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-06.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	coat	tar	processing	facility	–	
multiuse	property	assessment.	State	of	Wisconsin.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-07.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-08.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Connecticut.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-09.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	
release(s)	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-10.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-11.	
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2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-12.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-13.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-14.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Delaware.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-15.	
	
2013	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	13-16.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-01.	
	
2014	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans),	fresh	and	saltwater	watershed	
resources.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	14-02.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Illinois.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-03.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-04.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-05.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-06.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-07.	
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2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-08.	
	
2014	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	Rutgers.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	14-09.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-10.	
	
2014	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	State	of	Rhode	Island.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	14-11.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-12.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-13.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-14.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-15.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-16.	
	
2014	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	and	above	
ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Michigan.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	14-17.	
	
2015	 Accident	derived	petroleum	contamination	from	truck	rollover	and	
additional	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	
property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	15-01.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Indiana.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-02.	
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2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-03.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-04.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-05.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-06.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	historical	collapse	of	above	ground	
petroleum	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-07.	
	
2015	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	Rutgers.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	15-08.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	petroleum	exploration	and	development	
activities.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	15-09.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	residential	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-10.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	historical	collapse	of	above	ground	
petroleum	storage	tank	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-11.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	historical	operations	of	coal	
gasification	operations	–	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
15-12.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-13.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
pipeline	transport	–	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	client.	Project	15-14.		
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2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	historical	operations	of	coal	
gasification	operations	–	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	
Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	
15-15.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-16.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-17.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
pipeline	transport	–	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	client.	Project	15-18.		
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-19.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-20.	
	
2015	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	15-21.	
	
2016	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	Competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	16-01.	
	
2016	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	of	PCDD/F	in	biological	materials.	State	of	West	
Virginia.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	16-02.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-03.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-04.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-05.	
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2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-06.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-07.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-08.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-09.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Utah.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-10.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	commercial	dry	cleaning	operation	-	
commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	
Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-11.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-12.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Maryland.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-13.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-14.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-15.	
	
2016	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	Rutgers.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	16-16.	
	
2016	 Instruction	course	in	basic	and	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	courses	for	
petroleum	products.	State	of	Florida.	Competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	16-
17.	
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2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	
Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-18.	
	
2016	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	16-19.	
	
2017	 Instruction	courses	in	advanced	forensic	petroleum	geochemistry	and	PAH	
geochemistry.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Project	17-01.	
	
2017	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans),	additional	source	assessment.	
State	of	New	Jersey.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	previous	sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-02.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-03.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Commonwealth	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-04.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-05.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-06.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	organic	
solvent	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Washington.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-07.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-08.	
	
2017	 Marine	transportation	industry	petroleum	products	hydrocarbon	
composition.	State	of	Michigan.	Sole	Source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	17-09.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-10.	
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2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-11.	
	
2017	 New	instruction	courses	in	forensic	geochemistry	statistical	data	
visualization	and	petroleum	age	dating.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	competitive	
bid,	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	17-12.	
	
2017	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans)	source	assessment.	State	of	
New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-13.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Quebec,	Canada.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-14.	
	
2017	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans),	potential	source	assessment,	
various	sources.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	17-15.	
	
2017	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	petroleum	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	
to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	17-16.	
	
2018	 Instruction	courses	in	forensic	geochemistry	statistical	data	visualization	and	
petroleum	age	dating.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Project	18-01.	
	
2018	 Development	of	advanced	geochemical	techniques.	International	working	
group,	Toronto,	Canada.	Confidential	Participants,	Project	18-02.	
	
2018	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-03.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
natural	product	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-04.	
	
2018	 Instruction	courses	in	forensic	geochemistry	advanced	forensic	geochemistry	
and	polycyclic	aromatic	hydrocarbon	geochemistry	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	
competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Project	18-05.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
natural	product	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-06.	
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2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
natural	product	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Canada.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-07.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Texas.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-08.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
and	above	ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-09.	
	
2018	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans)	source	assessment.	State	of	
New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-10.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
and	above	ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-11.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
and	above	ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-12.	
	
2018	 Subsurface	contamination	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	underground	
and	above	ground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Nevada.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	18-13.	
	
2019	 Instruction	courses	in	forensic	geochemistry	statistical	data	visualization	and	
petroleum	age	dating.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Project	19-01.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	petroleum	
storage	tanks	from	exploration	activities	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Peru.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	19-02.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
Illinois.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	19-03.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	19-04.	
	
2019	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans),	potential	source	assessment,	
various	sources.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	19-05.	
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2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	19-06.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
California.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	19-07.	
	
2019	 Instruction	courses	in	forensic	geochemistry	statistical	data	visualization	and	
petroleum	age	dating.	Awarded	as	a	continuation	from	competitive	bid,	Wade	Research,	
Inc.	Project	19-08.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment		-	residential	property	assessment.	
Commonwealth	of	Massachusetts.	Pro	bono	assignment	by	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	19-09.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	19-10.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	-	residential	property	assessment.	State	of	New	
Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	19-11.	
	
2019	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	19-12.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	International	Assignment.	
Project	20-01.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	20-02.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	International	Assignment.	
Project	20-03.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
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assessment.	State	of	Florida.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	20-04.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	20-05.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment.	Newly	discovered	bayou	gas	boil,	
source	assessment	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	20-06.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	investigation	–	aluminum	refining	and	
machining	lubricants.	State	of	Indiana.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	20-07.	
	
2020	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	20-08.	
	
2021	 PCDD/F	(dibenzodioxins	and	dibenzofurans)	fingerprinting,	potential	source	
assessments	and	source	allocation.	Location	United	States	of	America.	Sole	source	
award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	21-01.	
	
2021	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	California.		Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	21-02.	
	
2021	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	21-03.	
	
2021	 Subsurface	contamination	from	petroleum	exploration	and	development	
activities	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Litigation	support.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	21-04.	
	
2021	 Subsurface	contamination	from	petroleum	exploration	and	development	
activities	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Litigation	support.	State	of	Louisiana.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	21-05.	
	
2021	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	Pennsylvania.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	
Confidential	Client.	Project	21-06.	
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2021	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	21-07.	
	
2022	 Hydrocarbon	fingerprinting	assessment	from	suspected	leaking	
underground	and	aboveground	petroleum	storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	
assessment.	State	of	New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	
Client.	Project	22-01.	
	
2022	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	historical	operations	of	coal	
gasification	operations	–	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	22-02.	
	
2022	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	leaking	underground	gasoline	
storage	tanks	-	commercial	property	assessment.	Ontario,	Canada.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	22-03.	
	
2023	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	
release(s)	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	23-01.	
	
2023	 Subsurface	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	contamination	from	catastrophic	
underground	natural	gas	pipeline	releases	–	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	
New	York.	Sole	source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	client.	Project	23-02.	
	
2023	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	lubricating/cutting	oil	chlorinated	
hydrocarbon	release(s)	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	
source	award	to	Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	23-03.	
	
2023	 Subsurface	contamination	from	suspected	chlorinated	hydrocarbon	
release(s)	-	commercial	property	assessment.	State	of	New	Jersey.	Sole	source	award	to	
Wade	Research,	Inc.	Confidential	Client.	Project	23-04.	


